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Dear Sirs, 

I am writing in my capacity as Liberal Democrat MP for Eastleigh to contribute to the consultation on the proposal for water fluoridation in Southampton and parts of South West Hampshire. In doing so, I have consulted widely with my constituents. I have had a number of letters and emails on the subject, and I have also sought to acquaint myself with expert opinion.

The issues of mass intervention and mass administration of medicines should form an important part of this discussion, but it is not these areas on which I personally wish to focus my response. My concern with the proposal is that evidence both in favour of and against the fluoridation of water supplies is largely inconclusive, and similarly that the research into the possible negative side-effects has also, to my mind, not been proven to be conclusive. My conclusion is therefore that the case for fluoridation is not compelling, and it should not be undertaken.

An article in the British Medical Journal in October 2007 summarises the evidence well
. They quote the study carried out in 1999 at the University of York commissioned by the Department of Health to systematically review the evidence on the effects of water fluoridation
. Out of approximately 3,200 studies examined, which both promoted and opposed fluoridation, the authors were ‘surprised by the poor quality of the evidence and the uncertainty surrounding the beneficial and adverse effects of fluoridation’. Even when examining those studies which met their minimal quality threshold, those that indicated that water fluoridation did reduce the prevalence of demineralisation of teeth, the size of the benefit was uncertain. 

A further point that is made in favour of fluoridation is that is can reduce social inequalities in dental health. Given the massive over-subscription for National Health Service dentists, and the increasingly prohibitive cost of private dental treatment, this would certainly be a persuasive argument in favour, if it were to prove convincing. However, few studies examining this effect exist, and the authors of the University of York review article found that the quality of the articles available was even lower than those assessing the effects of fluoridation on dental hygiene, and that the results of these studies were, unfortunately, unconvincing and sometimes contradictory depending on what measures were used. You yourself have quoted this review on page 16 of your consultation document, but have not considered that the review identified contradictory evidence in this area.  

Similarly, the evidence on the potential harmful side-effects of fluoridation is not, I believe, of sufficient quality to be able to conclude that the perceived benefits of fluoridation outweigh the negatives. As I’m sure you are only too aware, fluoridation can potentially lead to fluorosis at levels which research suggests can vary from between 12.5% and 48% when the fluoride concentration was 1.0 ppm; and suspected increases in the incidences of bladder cancer. Again, the systematic review by the University of York concluded that this evidence was contradictory, and highlighted the obvious methodological difficulties in reaching strong conclusions from such studies. 

The argument that I am making here is that I, along with many scientific experts, do not believe that any of the evidence available here is strong enough to justify taking any action. Whilst I am not against the principle of fluoridation as a method for improving dental health, neither the benefits nor the possible side-effects of water fluoridation have been proved and I believe, in such a situation, the only justifiable course of action is to take no action at all. Obviously, as the British Medical Journal sensibly points out, there is no such thing as absolute certainty when it comes to health safety. However, under normal circumstances, patients can weigh up the pros and cons of receiving potentially risky treatment, and choose either to undertake it or not. Mass fluoridation of water leaves the residents of my constituency and many other parts of Southampton with no choice at all, and it is this that concerns me. 

In a letter to me dated 3 December 2008 from Ann Keen at the Department of Health, she stated that ‘the York report found no evidence of any risk to overall health from fluoridation’ and that ‘the only other effect observed has been dental fluorosis, a mottling of the teeth which is of aesthetic concern to very few people.’ However, the chair of the University of York advisory group, Professor Trevor Sheldon, noted his concerns at the misrepresentation of the results of the review, and particularly that the findings had been reported as far more in favour of fluoridation than they really were. To quote him, ‘the review did not show water fluoridation to be safe’. He also notes that ‘the review found water fluoridation to be significantly associated with high levels of dental fluorosis which was not characterised as "just a cosmetic issue"’.
 As such, it would seem that even the Department for Health are party to distorting the result of the York review in favour of fluorosis. 

Furthermore, there are some environmental considerations that I think should be taken into account in addition to the health implications. The Hampshire and Isle of Wight Wildlife Trust has raised concerns about the possibility of industrial-grade hexafluorosilicic acid (the chemical commonly used in water fluoridation) being added to the water supply. In a document prepared for the Strategic Health Authority, it was reported that up to 123 tons of this chemical could be released every year if fluoridation of the water supply went ahead. Whilst the effects of this are not fully understood, this chemical releases hydrogen fluoride when evaporated. It can be corrosive and may also cause fluoride poisoning, whilst inhalation of the vapors may cause lung edema. I am not suggesting that these are certain consequences of fluoridation, but I agree with The Wildlife Trust that the environmental impact of fluoridation is another area where there is not enough conclusive evidence for an informed decision to be made. 
Given all this, my own opinion would be that there is not sufficient evidence to go ahead with fluoridation of the water supply in Southampton and parts of South West Hampshire. As I said above, this opinion does not preclude me from being in favour of fluoridation in the future, I am merely stating that I do not believe there to be sufficient evidence available at the present time to justify the fluoridation of the water supply. Until such a time as such evidence exists, I do not believe that going ahead with fluoridation would be a responsible decision. 

Thank you very much for taking the time to consider my position. If you wish to discuss this issue with me any further, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me. 

Yours sincerely,

Chris Huhne MP

(Eastleigh constituency)
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